
December 2024-January 2025
Dear Churches and Friends,

Family

The Lord truly blessed us with a wonderful Christmas season!  We were blessed with Melissa’s mother and 
brother being able to come for a visit as well as JR and Samantha both coming home.  JR was able to stay for an 
entire week, and Samantha was able to spend an entire month with us!  It was a sweet time of precious memory 
making and we are so very thankful for the blessing of family!  We praise the Lord for providing safe travel for 
both of them as they headed back to college, and have begun their Spring Semester.  

Ministry

The deadline for VBS Express is rapidly approaching and those items will be boxed up and shipped to the 
Philippines in the next two months!  We are so thankful to all who have had a part in helping supply this great 
need this year.  If you would like to help, there is still time.  Simply reach out to us, and we will be happy to let 
you know how you can have a part. 

We were presented with the great need for teaching tools in the Amazon River region of Brazil, Peru and 
Colombia.  We purchased and cut out five sets of Betty Lukens flannelgraph for the different churches that Bro. 
Hernandez has a part in helping in that area.  Only in Heaven will we know the full impact of such a simple tool 
and we look forward to seeing how the Lord will use them in the hands of the teachers in those churches. 

We are reaching out to churches and filling our calendar with meetings and conferences so we can encourage 
churches, other missionaries, and raise some additional support.  We have a new email packet from which we 
have received good initial response.  We are praying that God will continue to bless and ‘enlarge our coast’ 
through this step of faith.

We continue to stay in contact with multiple missionaries in various circumstances and stages of life and 
ministry.  We can’t meet every need, but we love being an encouragement and praying for the burdens.  We 
consider it a great privilege to minister to God’s choicest servants who are in situations beyond what a prayer 
letter can hold and we truly love the people God has called us to.

We were able to help ship 44 boxes of NTs to churches over the last two months.  It’s a blessing to be able to 
assist Ambassador Baptist Ministries and save these churches about $400 in shipping costs over that time.

Prayer Requests

- God to bless with more meetings
- God to increase in our presence and projects on the mission field

For the Great Commission,

The Bingham Family


